
Vital

Dear Community,  

These past two weeks I have watched more college basketball than I have 
in the last two years.  For some reason, the fervor and intensity of the 
games has captured my interest.  And I, an armchair basketball player at 
best, feel free to shout out loud at bad calls and ill-designed plays.  But 
beyond the players of the game, I am also drawn to the fans who attend.  
The camera loves to capture fans who have their faces, or stomachs, 
painted with their team’s logos high-fiving strangers standing next to 
them, or even hugging.  Where else, or when else, is this ever possible?   

For better or worst it seems, crowds can change social norms.  And it does 
not matter if it is for sports, politics, or even public worship.  A crowd can 
dictate the outcome of an event.  

So with these thoughts in mind, I invite you to join us this Sunday as we 
begin Holy Week.  Sunday morning we will have palms available for all in 
attendance.  We will reenact the time when, according to Matthew, large 
crowds watched Jesus process into the city of Jerusalem.  Then, in our 
Maundy Thursday service we will remember the costs of discipleship, 
even to the point of death and crucifixion.  Our response to the costs of 
the cross is a prayer vigil from Thursday evening to Friday afternoon 
(there are only a few remaining spots to be filled).  And finally, on Easter 
morning, we will rejoice with a community breakfast, egg-hunt for the 
children, and a special service full of wonderful and soul-inspiring music.   

This Sunday, come and join the crowd.  High-five your fellow worshipper if 
you want.  And join us in singing and celebration.   

See you soon.  

Blessings, 

Jacob 



  

Book Discussion Group  
The CCC Book Discussion Group will be meeting on Monday April 
17th  in the Narthex for a conversation about the book  Breathing 
Under Water by Richard Rohr                  

Please contact Brenda Richardson for additional information 
about the group.  

Men’s Easter Breakfast  

Join us on Sunday April 9th for breakfast in the 

Wunderlich  from 8:15-9:30 am  

If  you haven't already please tell us how many 

are coming on the back of  the connection cards  

Easter Egg Hunt 
Easter morning at 9:15am 

Meet downstairs in DeWitt Hall 
 RSVP on the connection cards by Sunday, April 2 

Remember to bring your own basket 

Priscilla Women's Group 

Priscilla Women's Group will meet on Tuesday, April 11 at 6:30 in the library. Our study is 
Lesson 7 in the book. The scriptures are from Luke 8:1-3, 23:49, 55-56, and 24:1-10. The 
brave women from Galilee traveled with Jesus at a time when women had no rights and 
lived under the control of a male family member. The service project will be a collection to 
support the Himalayan Cataract Project. These doctors provide vision-saving surgery in a 
remote areas of the world. Join us for a time of study, prayer, and fellowship. 

Please note this group is open to all women.   

We only meet once a month and would welcome anyone new for our short bible study 
and social hour! 



Feed The Need St. Louis 
Mobile Meal Packing event on Saturday April 15, 9:30 am – 11:45 am  in 

Queeny Park.  If  you can help please sign up in the Narthex. 

General Assembly July 29 – August 1, 2023 

The General Assembly meets in Louisville, Kentucky July 29-
August 1, 2023, it will be the first time in four years the 
church as a whole has gathered in person. 

 Register at https://ga.disciples.org 

Special Offering Sunday April 2nd & 9th  

When you make a gift to Disciples Mission Fund, you share 

God’s love from your doorsteps to the ends of the Earth.  

https://disciplesmissionfund.org/give/


Congratulations to our own Wendy Finch who was recently selected as a  

2023 Pillar of Parkway.   

This prestigious award is presented to individuals who have provided extraordinary    service 

to the Parkway community and exceeded expectations.  Way to go, Wendy!  

Prayer Vigil April 6-7 
The Elders, with the support of the Core Leadership Team, are happy to bring back 
one of our previous practices of a church-wide Prayer Vigil.   

As we prepare for our Prayer Vigil on April 6-7, we would like to empower our prayer 
partners with as many requests as possible.  For those who wish, complete a prayer 
request card and place it in the box in the Narthex.  The requests can be as specific 
or general as you would like.  You can include your name or submit them anony-
mously.  During their chosen time, the prayer partners may select these requests 
from the box to include in their prayers.  

We have a few prayer times still available. You are welcome to pray during these 
times either from home or at church.   For further information, you may contact Lin-
da Helm or Lori Hoover with any questions. 
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Maundy Thursday Worship Service is at 7:00 pm 

 

Easter Sunday Worship Service  is at 10:00 am 


